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MUSEUM 

Our museum guides are anx- 

iously waiting for summer to  

arrive to greet old and new  

visitors to the museum..  We  

have obtained a new additions 

to our collection which we’ll 

be adding to our displays.  

Won’t tell you what it is yet, 

but it’s a  very important 

piece of Northville history. 

Missing Main Street Store 
Those of us that grew up in the 40s and 50s remember this store as  

Cruickshanks Hardware Store.  There is a lot more history to it before Roy 

Cruickshank ran it.  It was located on the corner of North Main and Water 

Streets where Allen and Palmer’s parking lot is today. 

It was a wood frame building, built 

in the 1860s. It is shown on the 

1868 map, owner; W. A. Smith.  

Smith ran it as a General Merchan-

dise dealer.  His son, Albert J 

Smith carried on with the General 

Merchandise. Later succeeded by 

Albert’s two sons: William. and 

George reduced the stock to gro-

ceries.   
 

Charles Van Brocklin opened a 

restaurant in the building, followed 

by George Horton.  Neil Morrison 

then had a billiard parlor there.   
 

I’m not sure when Roy Cruick-

shank bought it, but I know he was 

there in the 50’s.  Roy ran it as a 

Doughboy Hardware until 1963. 

Here it is just north of the 

old Oneida market. Water 

Street ran between. 

Water Street during the Winter Events, with Oneida  

Market on the right and  Cruickshank’s on the left 

Melvin Kinney bought Cruickshanks in 1963 and moved into the apart-

ment over the store. Bill Conover bought it next and used it for storage 

for the Allen and Palmer hardware.  In the late 70s the building was   

deteriorating so much, it was torn down. It is now a parking lot for the 

Allen and Palmer Hardware.   On the second floor of the building O. 

B Olmstead had a barber shop. Harman 

F. Fisher worked for him.  Several 

more barber shops operated there over 

the years.  DeWitt Severance,  Frank 

Chequer, James McCullough,  Walt 

Tatrault, Arnold Whitman. 

Allen and Palmer Hardware  parking lot today 



Correction to January  

NNHS newsletter re: 

Wilson picture.   
 

The picture of the 

Zina Wilson Family 

was taken by Arlene 

Renee Carr’s grand-

father John W. Trevett 

not her great-

grandfather. 

Allen and Palmer building was built in 1885.   

The building on the right was built prior to 1868, probably 1860 

Roy Cruickshank George Smith William A Smith Jr. 

Loading big pine in the Adirondacks 



Members of Northville Boy Scout Troop 55 prepare a hunter’s stew at the winter campsite on the  

Village Green in early February 1964 .  The Scouts camped out overnight in celebration of Boy 

Scout Week.  Shown from left are Robert Hayes, Edward Graham, Joe Tuccio, Scout Leader the 

Rev. Robert Moyer,  Gerard Welch and Bruce Blocklin 

Entrance to Prospect Hill Cemetery  

1920 Circa 1945 

1903 

Burdick's orchestra of 

Gloversville, furnished 

music for the dancing 

club at Northville last 

evening.       



LOOKING BACK TO 1927 

A 1927 

Hudson Super-Six 


